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It is a pleasure to return to you in this new year. 
Thank God that in his infinite mercy he has allowed 
it. 
Dear brothers and sisters, it is our wish that all may 
be well and that this new year be better in all things 
than last year, especially in the spiritual life, that 
they have good health and in the progress of the 
work of the Lord in their locality. 
As for my health, thank God, progressively I continue 
recovering physical conditions that allow me to be 
more active day by day in the work of God. Some 
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sequels that have been left, thank God I manage 
them well and do not prevent any performance. 
 
THE WORK IN MATURIN CENTRO. 
We give glory to God for the beautiful beginning of 
the year in the work of God, in Maturin center. 
The information I forwarded it in an extraordinary 
bulletin last December and in the ordinary of the end 
of the month. 
Indeed, on Sunday 8, there was the unification of the 
church of Barrio Bolivar with the church of the 
center in a single congregation in the center of 
Maturín. Again we glorify God, because we also 
unite ourselves in worship, in service to God, talents, 
effort, etc.  
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EVANGELISM. 
Last December we baptized four people who were 
contacts with those who were studying, are now 
members in downtown Maturin. While new 
brethren are taught in the doctrine and counsel of 
God, we are also looking for new candidates or 
contacts to evangelize. 
 
BAPTISM. Mrs. Nercy V. Rojas (67), Is a person who 
has spent about 30 years in sectarian churches, was 
invited to visit the worship meeting on Sunday 15, 
she actually attended, when I left I offered a Bible 
study in her house and on Saturday 21 we had 

Maturín centro. Worship meeting, Sunday, January 8, 2017. 

This server on the preaching of the word 
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estudio, el siguiente domingo (22)  volvió a la 
congregación, y ese mismo día en la tarde fue 
baptized  her for the remission of sins. In order to 
continue teaching the doctrine, we have organized a 
Bible class on Wednesdays at home, where the other 
new baptized have also been integrated, and we 
hope to incorporate other non-Christian people. We 
give glory to God for this soul that has obeyed the 
faith for its salvation. 
 
 
                                              
                                                                      
 

Left, our new sister NERCY, on the right, sister Dora Garcia congratulating the 

newly baptized. 
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OTHER FIELDS. We are praying and planning for the 
work in two other distinct locations in this country. 
1.- Valencia, Carabobo State.  
In this city, in past years we worked with the 
purpose of establishing the faithful church. But 
unfortunately, the people did not stay, so now there 
is no church in Valencia. 
Nonetheless, a new opportunity is presented, which 
we believe, that by working with people with whom 
we are in contact, we can consolidate the work. 
For this reason we will be speaking with brothers 
from Barquisimeto, where, God willing, I will arrive 
with my wife next February 15, where we will make 
compromises and from there we will travel to 
Valencia. The brothers of Barquisimeto are very 
willing and cooperative with the work of God and we 
can count on the support of them for this work. As 
we have spoken, probably before February 15, to 
Valencia has arrived the brother Orlando Vargas, 
from Barquisimeto, to help with this work. 
  It is possible that the brothers of Maracay, Aragua 
State, also collaborate. Barquisimeto and Maracay 
are cities close to Valencia, which is located in the 
middle of both. Then we'll talk more about this 
activity. 
 

2.- Santa Elena de Uairen. 
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 Santa Elena de Uairén is a border town located 
southeast of Venezuela, in Bolivar State, and this city 
is also the capital of the Gran Sabana municipality. 
It has a rich pluricultural charge made up of 
Venezuelans, Brazilians, Germans, Guyanese, etc., in 
addition to the ancestral touch and mystical 
indigenous culture (ethnic Pemón), inhabitants of 
the area before the foundation of the city. 
The estimated population for the year 2016 was 
55,000 inhabitants. 
BASIS FOR WORK IN THE WORK. I am in contact with 
a family (a marriage, a teenage son and three 
children), I have spoken with the lady named Maria. 
She has informed me that they come from an 
evangelical church, having received the pure gospel, 
was baptized for the forgiveness of sins by Brother 
Benito Holguin. Her husband Albeiro has not yet 
been baptized biblically, she still has the evangelical 
baptism. Sister Maria says that in her house three to 
four people meet to worship. They knew the gospel 
through Christians who have passed by and 
preached. 
He told me that they need and thank visitors to 
teach them and help them to grow in faith and work. 
I am praying and planning a work in that city, 
brothers of Maturín have manifested their 
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willingness to accompany us in this work, this will 
be, if God permits, after I return from Barquisimeto 
to Maturín. 
 
I am very grateful that you support this effort with 
your prayers, giving us the hand of fellowship, and 
also material support. 
When I have already been in the place, I will send 
you more information, and I think brothers who 
teach the word, who can have some time (vacations) 
and economic resources, and can visit the place and 
be a blessing for the work, let him know For us to 
plan. 
 
RADIO. We have restarted the transmissions of the 
program "Frente a la Biblia". In this month we arrive 
at edition # 595, with the help of God. 
 
 
So far the present measurement. Before we say 
goodbye, I want to ask fraternally and humbly, that 
in your prayers to remember the activities and plans 
that I have spoken about here, we need the help of 
God to do his work, and the company and support of 
you is. 
Receive also our gratitude to be present in this work 
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by participating with me in this effort. 
Let's keep praying for each other. 
If God allows, it will be until the next edition, 
meanwhile, we want the Lord to continue to bless 
them richly. 
In the love of Jesus, 
                                        Antonio and family.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


